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Metra OKs $48.2 million in UP North Line work  

Projects include new and repaired bridges and construction of Ravenswood Station 
  

CHICAGO (May 24, 2017) – The Metra Board of Directors today approved three 
contracts totaling $48.2 million to replace or repair several bridges along the Union Pacific North 
Line on the North Side of Chicago and build the new inbound half of the Ravenswood Station. 

 
“These projects represent a major investment in the infrastructure along the UP North 

Line, which is essential to maintaining safe, reliable service,” said Metra Executive Director/CEO 
Don Orseno. “Together, these improvements will have a lasting impact that our customers will 
benefit from for many years to come.” 

 
The Board approved a $17.2 million contract with Judlau Contracting Inc. of Lisle to 

replace the bridges that carry the inbound UP North Line tracks over 11 streets from Grace to 
Balmoral. The bridges are more than 100 years old and can no longer be economically repaired 
and maintained. Construction of bridges for the outbound tracks over the same 11 streets was 
completed in 2015. The new bridges will last for more than 100 years. 

 
Kenny Construction Company of Northbrook was awarded a  $15.5 million contract to 

rehabilitate the bridges that carry the UP North Line over Webster Avenue and the North Branch 
of the Chicago River just north of Webster (known as the Deering Bridge). 

 
Finally, IHC Construction Companies of Elgin was awarded a $15.5 million contract to 

build the new inbound half of the Ravenswood Station, the busiest station on the line outside of 
downtown. The work will mirror that of the outbound half of the new station, which was 
completed in 2015. 

 
The station will have longer, covered platforms, warming shelters, new lighting, ramps, 

stairs, new landscaping and a vendor space. Once the work is complete, the station will be fully 
compliant with the Americans with Disabilities Act. Customers will continue to use the temporary 
inbound platform until the new station and bridge project are complete. 

 
Work on all three projects is expected to begin in July. The work on the Deering and 

Roscoe bridges will take about a year, while the work on the other bridges and Ravenswood 
Station will take about 30 months. Construction could result in minor delays to off-peak trains. 
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These projects are part of Metra’s 2017 construction program, which includes 
approximately $216 million in infrastructure improvements to 29 stations, 21 bridges and 29 road 
crossings and the replacement of 57,000 railroad ties to ensure safe and reliable service and 
maintain a state of good repair systemwide.  

 
About Metra 
Metra is one of the largest and most complex commuter rail systems in North America, serving 
Cook, DuPage, Will, Lake, Kane and McHenry counties in northeastern Illinois. The agency 
provides service to and from downtown Chicago with 241 stations over 11 routes totaling nearly 
500 route miles and approximately 1,200 miles of track. Metra operates more than 700 weekday 
trains, providing about 300,000 passenger trips each weekday. 
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